The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on June 9, 2014 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Kaiser, Crick, Baird, Sanderson and City Attorney Cook. Absent: Luenberger, Tartaglia.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Crick to approve the minutes of May 12, 2014. Motion carried 4-0.
Motion by Crick, support by Baird to pay the bills in the amount of $30,755.70. Motion carried: 4-0.
Mr. Joe Lukasiewicz, Democrat running for State Senate, 36th District, introduced himself to council and presented his platform for the senate seat he is hoping to fill this coming election, November, 2014.

Treasurer Keerl and Finance Committee addressed final adjustments to General Operating, Major and Minor Streets, Equipment Pool, Fire Department and Liquor Fund of last years (2013-2014) budget. Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to accept final adjustments to General Operating, Major and Minor Streets, Equipment Pool, Fire Department and Liquor Fund (2013-2014) budget. Motion carried: 4-0.
Mayor Dobis shared the letter of resignation of Alderman Marion Tartaglia (Ward I) with council. Motion by Crick, support by Baird to accept, with sincere regret, the resignation of Marion Tartaglia as alderman in Ward I. Motion carried: 4-0.

An advertisement for an opening on City Council, Ward I Alderman, will be placed in the Alcona County Review to run three consecutive weeks.

Andrew Beebe, District Conservation Forester, shared his input with council concerning the invasive species, Japanese Knotweed. His information included ways to control the species and the potential damage it can do if left unchecked.

Alderman Michael Baird (Ward III) Fire Advisory Committee member gave an update of the continuing discussion with Harrisville Township as to the purchase of a new fire truck for the Harrisville City/Township Fire Department.
REPORTS
Mayor Dobis updated council as to the dredging process which is to begin this summer. He also commented on the packets mailed to engineering companies within the state for dock repair bids. The bid proposals are due by 12:00 P.M. (noon) on June 13. 2014.
Clerk Pierce encouraged council members to volunteer for donation collections during each of the Summer Concerts, beginning Wednesday, July 9 and running through Wednesday, August 6, 2014.
Harbor Commissioner Baird informed council of the Harbor audit which is taking place and discussed an interest in commercial fishing in Harrisville.
Planning Commissioner Baird reported that the regularly scheduled meeting of the Planning Commission will be held on September 9, 2014 at 6:00 P.M. Denise Cline, NEMCOG representative, will be doing training for commission members concerning zoning ordinances and Master Planning updates. Zoning Board of Appeals members will also be in attendance for training updates.
Airport Commissioner Boucher reports that everything is in good condition with cleanups completed at the terminal.
Tree Board member Crick reminded council of the August 2, 2014 Electronics Recycle at the ARA Fairgrounds site. There will also be a seminar October 8-9 offered by MSU Extension in Tawas City regarding the topic of bringing businesses to northern Michigan.
Fire Department Chief Goodman reports that the department now has 20 volunteer members.
Comment Cards: None.
Council Last Comments: Alderman Kaiser (Ward II) updated council as to inquiries of the city to replace sidewalk segments. Estimates are being made by a contractor and the city will offer a 50/50 split on the cost of replacement. Kaiser also asked about any city ordinances concerning grass cuttings being left on the streets and sidewalks by residents and/or contractors. Kaiser asked about the mosquito problem at the fish ponds and Baird asked about cleanup at the Mill Pond roadside sites prior to the 4th of July Duck Race.
Kaiser moved meeting to be adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 8:43 P. M.
Next City Council meeting: August 11, 2014 at 7:00 P.M. at City Hall.
Mayor ___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  

